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April  2018  NEWSLETTER  
 

 

ñYet somehow the old discredited values and longings persist. We still have tender feelings for such 

outmoded notions as truth, respect for others, personal honor, justice, equitable sharing. We still hope for a 

happy ending. We still believe that we can save ourselves and our damaged earthðan indescribably 

difficult  task as we discover that the web of life is far more mysteriously complex than we thought and 

subtly entangled with factors that we cannot even recognize. But we keep on trying, because thereôs 

nothing else to do.ò 

Annie Proulx 

 

 

Third  Haven Friends Meeting 

Meeting for  Worship with  Attention to Business 

Eleventh Day Third  Month 2018 
 

 
Opening Silent Worship Molly Brian, clerk, gathered together the 

meeting for worship with attention to business with a brief period of 

silence at 11:38 a.m.  

 

Attending: 25 :  Dawn Atwater, Gwen Beegle, Molly Brian, Lorraine 

Claggett, Susan Claggett, Tom Corl, Robert Day, Susan Dickinson, 

Doreen Getsinger, Larissa Kitenko, Jeanne Halpin, John Hawkinson, 

Marsie Hawkinson, Bill  Lane, Amy Owsley, Cynthia Quast, Dee Rein, 

Nancy Robbins, Adrienne Rudge, Bill  Schauer, Candace Shattuck, Jon Slocum, Bob Wack, Winslow 

Womack, Ralph Young. 

 

Comments on Third  Query  

Friends noted the multiple questions and complexity of each query and the importance of 

them as reminders of our faith and practice. Silence between sections during the reading 

emphasized their importance. 

 

Approval  of minutes from February meeting for business- Approved 

 

Clerks Desk-  Molly Brian 

Lucinda Sharp Gates, daughter of Bob and Linda Sharp, has left a bequest to the meeting.  

She grew up here and attended whenever she visited from Ohio later in life. Her 

messages were inspiring. 

 

 

 



Communications Committee Annual Report ï John Hawkinson-Accepted 

 

John Hawkinson, Clerk, newsletter editor; Tatiana "Tania" Hamboyan Harrison, website 

manager; Dee Rein, newsletter, phone; Marie Leonard, directory; 

Ralph Young, photographer. 

 

A new printed directory has been prepared by Marie Leonard and is 

available. During the process, both the printed edition and the website 

directory were made concordant. Please send any new address, 

telephone or e-mail corrections to 3rdhaven@gmail.com to enable us 

to keep the directory up to date. 

 

Telephone calls to the meeting are recorded and Dee Rein responds to 

them. E-mail inquiries of many sorts, especially genealogy, are promptly answered or 

referred.  

 

The Third Haven Website, http://www.thirdhaven.org/index.php, is managed by Tatiana 

Harrison, who adds new material and refreshes the site in an exemplary manner. 

  

We always welcome new material for weekly announcements (Monday) and the monthly 

newsletter (published early each month to provide minutes prior to Meeting for 

Business).  

 

We depend upon Ralph Young for his photographs and for mailing out the newsletter to 

those without e-mail. 

Discussion ensued concerning a Facebook page which is monitored by Tania Harrison 

who helped the Outreach Committee establish the page on the meetingôs behalf during 

the George Fox forums. Susan Claggett will  explore this responsibility. 

 

A discussion meeting about technology integration and internet uses might be helpful 

noted several members. 

 

Facilities Use Annual Report - Larissa Kitenko 

 

CURRENT STATE:  

Third Haven Friends Meeting continues to provide a quiet, reflective 

space for the Meetingôs activities, Membersô outside activities as 

well as the meetings of non-members. 

CURRENT DONATION/FEE  STRUCTURE POLICIES  

FOR FACILITIES  USAGE(Sept 2017) 

The primary  purpose of the Common Room is to accommodate 

the needs of the Meeting. Therefore, all Meeting activities have 

scheduling priority  over any other group when a conflict arises.  

Listed in order of priority below (to rank competing outside requests 

for use on the same dates), the Meeting has established four types of uses: 

 

mailto:3rdhaven@gmail.com
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Type 1 Meetings: 

 - Third Haven Friends Meeting committees and functions 

 - Other Quaker Meetingsô events  

There is no cost for Type 1 uses. Event dates are secured when confirmed by the Facility 

Use Committee. 

Type 2 Meetings:   

 - Nonprofit groups of which a Meeting member/attender is also a member  

 - Private uses by Meeting members/attenders where the member/attender will  be  

  present at the event 

 - Other religious/spiritually based groups  

 - Nonprofits with missions supported by the Meeting  

This use is approved with a request that the group make a donation for each meeting to 

Third Haven Friends Meeting that is commensurate with the: 

 - Userôs budget 

 - Available resources of the attendees  

 - Registration fees charged to attendees  

If  the event is cancelled, the Meeting appreciates as much notice as possible. 

Event dates are secured when confirmed by the Facility Use Committee.  (Cash/Check to 

be forwarded by the Friendly Presence to our Treasurer with event title and date.) 

Type 3 Meetings:  

 - Other nonprofit organizations (includes fundraisers) with missions supported  

  by the Meeting  

 - For-profit organizations  

 - Individuals  

The fee for facilities use is $100 for each 4 hour period, or part thereof, PLUS $25/hour 

thereafter. Tours (Bus Company or Personal) are requested to make a donation of 

$3/person.  

If  the event is cancelled with more than 1 weekôs notice, 80% of the total fee will  be 

refunded. With less than 1 weekôs notice, 60% of the total fee will  be refunded. 

Event dates are secured when confirmed by the Facility Use Committee.  (Cash/Check to 

be forwarded by the Friendly Presence to our Treasurer with event title and date.) 

Type 4 Meetings:  USE OF FACILITIES  FOR LIFE  PASSAGE EVENTS  

 - Memorial Service  

  Members and attenders: $100 (for  caretaker fee) 

  Non-Members: $400 (includes $100 gratuity  for  caretaker) 

If  the event is cancelled with more than 1 weekôs 

notice, 70% of the fee ($210) will  be refunded. 

With less than 1 weekôs notice, 50% of the fee 

($150) will  be refunded. 

 - Wedding  

  Members and attenders: $100 (for  caretaker fee) 

  Non-Members: $600 (includes $100 gratuity  for  caretaker) 

If  the event is cancelled with more than 1 weekôs 

notice, 70% of  fee ($350) will  be refunded. With 

less than 1 weekôs notice, 50% of the fee ($250) 

will  be refunded. 



[Adherence to all aspects of this Facility Use Policy is required whether or not there is a 

set cost of such usage.] 

All  events are recorded on the Common Room and on-line calendars. The sponsor will  be 

identified by the group or individualôs name, the date/time and contact information 

including a phone number/email address. 

The Facilities Use Committee may approve or disapprove such use or refer the request to 

the Meeting for Business. The Meeting reserves the right to terminate any on-going 

agreements with outside groups. In all uses approved for outside groups, the Committee 

will  insure that there are adequate safeguards and oversight in place. If  such groups meet 

on a regular basis and if  a Meeting member must be absent, a person deemed responsible 

will  be designated by name and must be present during the entire time.  

The following are not permitted anywhere on Third Haven Meeting property:  

  Consumption of alcoholic beverages, smoking, and the use of illegal drugs. 

  Fires, firearms, and fireworks. 

  Pets in buildings except for service dogs. 

  Rice or confetti. 

  Non-electric lamps or lighted candles. 

  No food is to be taken in either of the Meeting Houses. 

When the kitchen is used, the group is expected to provide all supplies and to leave it in 

clean order, with all items used restored to their proper locations.  

Unusual damage (rug stains, breakage) will  be charged to the user. 

If decorations are to be used, please discuss the proper display of them with the Facilities 

Use Committee. All decorations are to be removed and not leave any marks on the walls 

or furniture.  

Children will  be supervised by an adult at all times. 

Parking should first take place on graveled areas. There are three handicapped spaces in 

front of the Common Room. Parking may be allowed on grassy areas when attendance 

exceeds the graveled areas if  the ground is firm and dry. For all large events, the event 

sponsors shall provide direction for parking to attendees. The Meeting will  oversee the 

parking. 

Should the user not be a member of Third Haven, a Member will  be assigned as an 

unobtrusive "Friendly Presence" during the event. Usage data is available on our website. 

 

CONSIDERATIONS:  

1 - Scheduling on the Paper Calendar/Syncing with On-Line Calendar 

Members are notifying Facilities Committee for the majority of requests of dates/times               

for meetings, Weddings or Memorials either by contacting Anny Williams (phone),    

Larissa Kitenko (e-mail/text) or Adrienne Rudge.  

Non-members typically leave a voice message on Third Havenôs answering machine or 

contact the website administrator. Interestingly, non-members use our on-line calendar to 

decide when to schedule an event thereby becoming privy to scheduled Memorial 

Services, Weddings and names of the parties involved. 

All  requests are forwarded by Communications Committee to Larissa.  

There is frequent communication between the Facilities and Communications 

Committees. 

2 - Appropriateness of facility fees 



The current system of categorizing meeting/event types seems to be working well. 

 

3 ï Donations and Fees  

The majority of donations are forwarded by the Friendly Presence to our Treasurer in a 

timely manner along with a clear description of the event and its date and time. There is 

frequent communication between Facilities Comm and the Treasurer regarding upcoming 

events and their expected donations. 

 

RECOMMENDATIONS:  

1 ï Members to continue checking the Common Room Calendar and notifying Facilities  

      Committee of desired dates/times for their event. 

This will:   inform the Committee 

   prevent double-bookings 

   insure a Friendly Presence at each event 

   collect & record donations in a timely manner 

   insure clean-up           

2 -  Continue the current donation/fee schedule. 

3 ï Continue communications among our Treasurer, Facilities and Communications             

      Committees. 

             

Called Meeting April  15 ï Bob Wack 

The intent of this meeting is to provide a heads up on the 

replacement of the brick meeting house fire escape since we are not 

currently in compliance with the commercial building code for use 

from 1-49 people.  Exploratory work has been done by Property and 

Grounds including consideration of technical issues related to city 

building codes and fire codes.  Financing may be necessary for 

engineering and architectural considerations and drawings to take to 

regulatory agencies. Cost may be $30,000.  At this meeting we will  discuss use, technical 

considerations and expenses. 

 

Proposed Summer Camp- Amy Owsley & Susan Claggett-

Approved  

Furthering First Day School and reaching out to the 

community would be fulfilled by having a summer camp for 2 

nonconsecutive weeks, one in June and one in August, for 

ages 5-10, 2 hours a day Mon.-Thurs. 9-11a.m.  Camp for 12 

children would focus on nature and also mindfulness of that of God within them. A 

teacher who meets the requirements assisted by older children from the meeting would 

conduct this event.  The Maryland Department of Education does not require a formal 

application or regulations for this camp. Liability coverage is being investigated. A report 

with details will  be presented next month. Carriage Shed proceeds would finance this and 

First Day School activities to come. Proceeds usage will  be decided next month. 

 

 

 



2017 Faith and Practice Queries &  Third  Haven Committees - Tom Corl, Molly Brian 

Proposal  

We propose that ï over the next several months, perhaps in coordination with the 

preparation annual reports of Third Haven committees to the meeting for business: 

Á Each committee review the new Queries in light of the committee purpose, the work 

of the committee and the annual report of the committee. 

Á Each committee recommend changes, with respect to that committee, in the 

provisional alignments proposed below. 

Á Each Committee consider and propose, as may be appropriate, additional educational 

sessions, discussions or other activities to improve Meeting understanding of and 

response to the new Queries. 

Á  

Alignment of Queries and Third  Haven Committees 

Query Third  Haven Committees 

Deepening Our Faith: Meeting for 

Worship 

(listed alphabetically) 

1. Deepening Our Faith: Meeting for 

Worship 

Worship & Ministry  

2. Deepening Our Faith: Meeting for 

Business  

Clerk, Co-Clerk, Recording Clerk, 

Assistant Recording Clerk 

3. Deepening Our Faith: Spiritual Nurture Worship & Ministry 

Nurturing Our Community  

4. Nurturing Our Community: Care for the 

Meeting 

Pastoral Care, Facilities Use 

5. Nurturing Our Community: Religious 

Education in the Home and Meeting 

First Day School, Hospitality, Worship & 

Ministry 

6. Nurturing Our Community: Stewardship 

of Resources 

Budget & Finance, Charitable 

Contributions, Common Room, 

Hospitality, Facilities Use, Nominating, 

Property & Grounds, Testimonies & 

Concerns, Treasurer, Assistant Treasurer  

Grounding for Transformed Lives  

7. Grounding for Transformed Lives: Peace 

and Alternatives to Violence 

Pastoral Care, Testimonies & Concerns 

8. Grounding for Transformed Lives: 

Integrity and Simplicity 

Pastoral Care, Testimonies & Concerns,  

9. Grounding for Transformed Lives: 

Equality and Justice 

Testimonies & Concerns 

Witnessing in the World  

10. Witnessing in the World: Ministry of 

Outreach 

Outreach 

11. Witnessing in the World: Education Communications, Library, Scholarship, 

Testimonies & Concerns  

12. Witnessing in the World: Witness and 

Civic Responsibility 

Communications, Liaisons & 

Representatives, Outreach, Testimonies & 

Concerns 



 

Friends suggested that posting a query question of the week on a white board in the 

Common Room would help us think about them. This proposal will  be discussed at the 

next all clerks meeting. 

 

Testimonies and Concerns ñTime and Talentò Survey - Bob Wack  

Friends intend to live their testimonies in their lives.  T&C suggests a time and talent 

survey to collect and collate skills and activities in social action among the members and 

attenders. Compiled information might lead us in program planning for individuals and 

committees as well as areas for collaboration. Discussion ensued.  Free online survey 

services were suggested. Information would be limited to meeting access. A question 

concerning interests helps identify issues that matter to members and attenders. The 

proposed survey was presented and will  be revised based on comments. 

 

New Business  

FCNL is requesting a 2 year survey of interests for priorities on national legislation. 

Copies of The World We Seek may be seen in the Common Room. Contact Lorraine 

Claggett to participate in this discussion. 

 
Meeting closed at 1:05 p.m. with silent worship.  

D. Rein, Recording Clerk 

 

Announcements  

 

April 7 (Saturday)  

Spring Clean Up 

Please join us to clean up Third Havenôs property and grounds: we plan to start by 9 am 

and continue into the afternoon if necessary.  Projects include cleaning windows and 

benches in the Old Meeting House, raking, gardening and pruning. If you have ideas for 

things you would like to see done please share those with the Property and Grounds 

Committee, but be sure to save the date. 

 

April 11 (Wednesday) 

Health Care Decision-Making Day 

10 am to 11:30 am at Talbot Hospice, 586 Cynwood Drive in Easton. 

To acknowledge the Annual Health Care Decision-Making Day, Talbot Hospice is 

teaming up with Anne Arundel Medical Center (AAMC) to offer a showing of "Consider 

the Conversation", a powerful and inspiring60 minute documentary examining multiple 

perspectives on end of life conversations and care. After the film, a panel of experts from 

Anne Arundel Medical Center and Talbot Hospice will address comments and questions 

about the film and discuss steps we can take to make sure that our wishes and those of 

our loved ones are expressed and respected.  Light refreshments will be served 

Registration requested call 410-822-6881  

 

April 14 (Saturday) 

Project Clean Stream  



John Schreiner writes, ñProject Clean Streamò will be coming up on the 2nd Saturday in 

April. Our task on this clean-up, pickup day will be to make the roadside along Tunis 

Mills road & vicinity sparkling and free of trash and litter. We will provide trash bags, 

rubber gloves and camaraderie.  Our group, young (over 5 years) and old, will meet at the 

Tunis Mills  Church parking lot (on the right) at 10 am.  We should be finished a little 

after noon. This will be a wonderful community outreach opportunity. Iôm bringing my 

10yr old mentee. Kids are most welcome.ò Any questions and to enlist and sign up, 

Please call John Schreiner 410-310-1431. or e-mail jschreiner7611@gmail.com 

 

April 14 (Saturday) 

Meditation Retreat 

Silent Daylong (or half-day) Meditation Retreat entitled 

"Radiance in the Ruins" (Reframing Disappointment) led by Larissa Kitenko. Suitable for 

both beginning and experienced meditation students, this silent meditation retreat 

includes guided meditation periods, silent sitting and walking meditation, dharma talk in 

the afternoon, and two question-and-response sessions. 

 

This day of practice will include direction in mindfulness of the breath, body, emotions 

and thoughts as a way of exploring our stress and suffering. In this way, instead of the old 

ways of reacting to lifeôs disappointments, you develop more skillful ways of responding 

to them that will bring you increased joy and freedom no matter how stressful your life 

may be.  

9:00am - 4:00pm, Saturday, April 14, Common Room. 

No Registration Fee, Donation only. 

Register: www.stillpointmeditation.org 

 

April 15 (Sunday) 

Called Meeting 

 

April 21 (Saturday) 

Carriage Shed Sale 

Silent Auction Items Sought 

Third Havenôs Carriage Shed Sale is in need of Silent Auction donations.  We are seeking 

donations of unique experiences such as the use of a time share or vacation home, a 

cruise on a sail boat, a half or full day guided Nature/Bird walk, a catered dinner for 6, 

tickets to local cultural events, landscaping consultation, basket weaving or jewelry 

making party, etc.é   We are also seeking donations of original art work and one of a 

kind collectible items.    The sale is happening on April 21st.  Please contact Dona Sorce 

at 412-334-8185 or dyesorce@yahoo.com  if you would like to make a contribution to 

this effort. 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Fourth Film Discussion on Racism 
 

       
 

 

 

First Day School Easter  
Giggles, games, Easter stories, little hands splashing eggs into bowls of bright dyes, and 

then little feet racing after those same eggs hidden about the grounds - this is how the 

youngest of our Third Haven community celebrated Easter this year.  Joining in the fun 

were 10 children who were led by Susan Claggett in a circle of quiet and centering, 

followed by introductions, and a then a touching retelling of the life of Jesus.  Children 

contemplated the meaning of Easter and how it applies to their own lives.  Then, out 

came the eggs, baskets and dyes!  At the rise of Meeting, the children were free to collect 

the eggs that parents and older kids had tucked around the grounds.  Great fun and an 

abundance of cuteness was had by all.  Special thanks to Susan Claggett for organizing, 

Ralph Young for photography, and the Hospitality Committee for hosting.  Amy Owsley 

 

          



      
 

 

 

 

    
 
 
 
 

            
 
 
 
 



         
 

    
 

Social Time for All  
 

        
 
 


